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SPORTS PREMIUM GRANT (SPG) 
Report on the use of the Sports Premium Grant (SPG) for 2022 to 2023  

Schools have a central role to play in supporting all children and young people to live healthy active lives. This is particularly true of primary school where the foundations of positive 
and enjoyable participation in regular physical activity should be established. Crucial to achieving this is ensuring that pupils have access to at least 30 minutes of physical activity 
during the school day, alongside high-quality PE provision taught by confident and knowledgeable teachers and opportunities to experience and participate in a wide range of sports 
and physical activities. PE and sport premium grant funding should be used by schools towards these aims. 

Schools must use the funding to make additional and sustainable improvements to the quality of the PE, sport and physical activity they provide. This means that the school must 
use the PE and sport premium to: 

• build capacity and capability within the school to ensure that improvements made now are sustainable and will benefit pupils joining the school in future years 

• develop or add to the PE, sport and physical activity that the school provides 

 
At Hewens Primary we aim to use the PE and sport premium to secure improvements in the following 5 key indicators: 

 
1. Increased confidence, knowledge and skills of all staff in teaching PE and sport 

2. Engagement of all pupils in regular physical activity 

3. The profile of PE and sport is raised across the school as a tool for whole school improvement 

4. Broader experience of a range of sports and physical activities offered to all pupils 

5. Increased participation in competitive sport 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
FUNDING FOR 2022/2023 ACADEMIC YEAR  

 
Total: £19,300 

 
 

PROJECT Staffing Details of 
children 

Objective Outcome Evaluation 

Specialist PE 
teachers to 
deliver the 
curriculum  

Secondary 
teachers 

Key Stage 1 & 
Key Stage 2 

To provide specialist PE teaching to 
Years 5 and 6. In addition, to 
support all other year group 
teachers with their teaching of PE 
through shared planning, peer 
observations and 
subject/curriculum expertise 

An improvement of subject 
knowledge and confidence to teach 
PE. Pupils make good progress as 
a result of a well-planned PE 
curriculum.  

The introduction of specialist teachers for 
PE has proved successful with children 
and parents, guardians and carers.  
 
Through working with secondary 
teachers, the children in Years 5 and 6 
are given support for transition to 
secondary school. Children in all other 
year groups have access to the 
secondary College through Sports Day 
and shared resources.  
 
Holiday clubs are always oversubscribed 
and there is at least one sports option 
per day. 
 
The PE specialists are currently working 
with the school to purchase new 
equipment to support an improved 
gymnastics provision.  
 
The school was awarded TfL Gold 
STARS accreditation in October 2022 for 
its work on promoting walking and 
cycling to school.  
 
The Bikeability programme is underway 
and so far all pupils have passed.  
 
 

Holiday Club 
provision, with 
subsidised 
places for 
sports 
activities 

External clubs and 
school staff 

All pupils To promote a healthy lifestyle 
through ‘Exercise for Life’ sessions 

A reinforcement of keeping 
healthy through physical 
exercise. All holiday places in 
previous years full, with 
expectation that this year will be 
same.  

Sports Week Secondary 
teachers 

All pupils To promote competitive sport 
through collaboration with other 
primary schools in the Trust. 

Increase in children’s social, 
emotional and physical well- 
being – measured by number 
of incidents logged.  
 

Sports Day Secondary 
teachers 

All pupils To involve secondary students on 
sports leadership courses, who will 
provide good role models for 
the primary children. 

Children participate in an exciting, 
active sports day. Parents, 
families and friends are 
encouraged to be active too. 

Specialist 
training for 
those running 
sports clubs 

Secondary 
teachers 

Years 1 to 6 To provide high quality training for 
volunteers, teachers, governors, 
community members who wish to 
run after-school and holiday clubs. 

Children receive high quality 
courses that promote key PE 
skills and knowledge. 

Purchasing of 
specialist 
equipment  

Secondary 
teachers and 
school leadership 

All pupils 
To ensure that the school has 

access to the latest equipment in 
order to deliver the PE curriculum 
effectively.  

Ongoing- orders have been 
placed.  

 



Participate in 
the Bikeability 
programme  

School staff Year 6  
To promote cycling and ensure all 
Year 6 pupils who cycle are safe 
and know how to be safe.  
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